STATE OF CALIFORNIA - THE RESOURCES AGENCY ‘ ARNOLD SCHWARZENEGGER, GOVE@

CALIFORNIA COASTAL COMMISSION ,

45 FREMONT, SUITE 2000

SAN FRANCISCO, CA 94105- 2219
VOICE AND TDD (415) 904- 5200
FAX (415) 904-5400

August 15, 2007

Commander, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers
Los Angeles District

ATTN: Dr. Spencer D. MacNeil

P.O. Box

532711

Los Angeles, CA 90053-2325

Dr. Ralph Appy :
Director, Environmental Management Division
Port of Los Angeles

425 South Palos Verdes Street

San Pedro, CA 90731

Subject: DEIS/R for Berths 136-147 Container Terminal Project, Port of Los Angeles

Dear Dr. MacNeil and Dr. Appy:

The Coastal Commission’s Energy, Ocean Resources and Federal Consistency Division received
the above-referenced document and submits the following comments. Should the Port of Los
Angeles select a project alternative that includes disposal of dredged materials at either the EPA-
approved LA-2 or LA-3 ocean disposal sites, the Port will need to prepare and submit to the
Commission a federal consistency certification for that disposal activity. The certification
should include sediment test results that document the suitability of the dredged materials for
unconfined aquatic disposal, and should also document why beneficial reuse of the dredged
materials targeted for ocean disposal is not a viable alternative.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide these comments. Please contact me at (415) 904-5288
should you have any questions regarding the federal consistency process for this project.

Sincerely,
r"
Larry Simon

Federal Consistency Coordinator

cc: Al Padilla, CCC — South Coast District
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